Minutes of the Blo’ Norton Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 26 July at 1930 hours in the Village Hall Blo’ Norton
Attendance:  Chairman John Barnet-Lamb; Councillors Bristow and Edwards; one member of the public
	1
	Apologies for absence Councillor Olley and Councillor Askew


	2
	Public Comment - none


	3
	To receive Declarations of Interest in respect of items for consideration - none


	3a
	Request for Dispensation (Standing Item) - none


	4
	To approve the Minutes of Parish Council meeting held on 6 June 2016 – The minutes of the meeting held on 6 June were approved and signed by the Chairman.


	5
	Matters arising from the minutes held 6 June 2016 (not elsewhere on agenda) 
Councillor Edwards queried the road clutteridge item spoken at the last meeting; this had been raised by a resident who was concerned that the Council were exploring the possibility of less road signs in a bid to save money; Councillor Edwards stated this seemed to be in contradiction to what the Parish Forum had been told that more signs would be encouraged.

	
	
	

	6
	Parish Paths Seminar – 13 June – Councillor Edwards attended the full day event until lunchtime as the seminar appeared to be how to use footpaths in your area to promote tourism and examples such as Cromer were used; it did not seem to cater for the small parish and the problems that we encounter.  When Councillor Edwards asked about clearance of footpaths he was told that if the path was one that the Ramblers Association use, they usually were happy to maintain it otherwise it would be down to local volunteers to do the work and monies taken out of the precept to maintain, as highways did not have a budget for such maintenance.



	7
	Combined Parishes Forum – 4 July – Councillor Edwards attended the Combined Parishes Forum on 4 July where issues such as flooding and emergency contingency planning were discussed, although it was noted the area did not flood on a regular basis.  Other issues discussed were poor driving of contracted trailer drivers around harvest time – although it was difficult to identify who they were.  The conclusion of attendance was that there did not appear to be much discussed which would assist Blo’ Norton and it was thought not to attend future meetings. 


	8
	SNAP Meeting

a)  Minutes of meeting held on 1 June – available

b) Next meeting 7 September 1100 hours Attleborough Police Station


	9
	Finances



	
	a
b
	To sign cheque for EACH £40 (agreed at May meeting).  The cheque was signed and the clerk would send to EACH.                                                        ACTION COMPLETED
To sign letters to bank re statement address and removing Chairman as signatory.  The letter was signed and the Clerk would send to the bank:             ACTION COMPLETED

	
	c
	To consider Clerk’s invoice



	10
	Resignations

a) Parish Council Chairman – Chairman John Barnet-Lamb read his letter of resignation, due to moving out of the village and passed a copy to the Clerk for filing.  Mike Bristow thanked John Barnet-Lamb on behalf of the Parish Council for all the work he had carried out in the last seven years and for the production of the Bugle.  
b) Parish Council Councillor – It was noted that Councillor Button had resigned due to ill health.
c) Parish Council Clerk – The Parish Clerk had also resigned and her last working day would be 31 July.  John Barnet-Lamb thanked her for her work during the last seven years.
John Barnet-Lamb asked Councillor Edwards if he wished to become Deputy Chairman, but due to work commitments he was unable to; it was therefore suggested that Councillor Olley become the Deputy Chairman and that two Councillors would need to be co-opted to the Council.  It was noted the Clerk’s post had been advertised for the last five weeks on the Norfolk Association of Local Councils and the Blo Norton website as well as noticeboards and sending a personal copy around to local clerks, with no applications submitted to date.  It was suggested that an advert be placed in the Garboldisham News. 
ACTION:  COUNCILLORS OLLEY/EDWARDS

	11
	Planning

a) Planning Reference:  3PL/2016/0776/HOU, Timberlee, The Street First floor extension, forming dormer structure & larger bathroom & re-order downstairs & convert half of garage to provide larger kitchen, WC & utility room – The planning papers had been circulated outside of the meeting and there were no concerns from the Parish Council


	12
	Such other business as the Chairman may direct

There was no other business from the Chairman or Councillors



	13
	Dates of meetings for 2016
18 October at 1930 hours
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